Salt River Engineering, PLLC

30 June 2010

RECEIVED

JUL 02 2010

Hon. Gerald Wuetcher Public Service Commission P.O. Box 615 211 Sower Boulevard Frankfort, Kentucky 40602-0615 PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

Re: Proposed Adjustment of the Wholesale Water Service Rates of the City of Irvine Case No. 2010-00148

Dear Mr. Wuetcher,

Oh behalf of Irvine Municipal Utilities, Mr. Williams and I are requesting a second extension to the deadline for the response to the information requested in Appendix B of the Order. The ECWD commissioners have agreed to meet with the IMU commissioners on 7 July 2010 to discuss withdrawing the protest to the rate increase proposed by IMU. Additionally, ECWD and IMU representatives have discussed timing of the proposed rate to allow for ECWD to issue water bills under the new rate as the new rate is passed to the ECWD by IMU. Finally, the two commissions will discuss the existing water purchase agreement and revisions that are needed.

We propose to extend the deadline approximately one week beyond the scheduled meeting date of 7 July. We await your response. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to call us. Mr. Williams may be reached on his cellular phone at 606-567-5279 or office phone 606-723-2197. My phone number is listed below. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Connie L. Allen, PE